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1. The proposed articles have been drafted in a way that seeks to standardize language and ensure legal consistency with the texts in force in the inter-American human rights system (IAHRS), avoid duplication, and simplify the structure of the text under negotiation. Above all, it was an exercise in editing and reorganization with the following objectives:  to come up with a text that will be easier to understand for the persons that it aims to protect and simpler to interpret and implement for States and the organs of the IAHRS.  It also offers, at this stage, a text that greatly facilitates the negotiations, makes it possible to focus on the pending substantive issues, and enables visualization of the final text. 
2.
How were the proposed articles constructed?
The proposed articles were constructed by editing and reorganizing texts that comprise the document under negotiation.  With regard to the articles presented thus far, it should be noted that, only those in which the duplication of concepts was most evident were selected. 
Wherever possible—that is, wherever the text under negotiation referred to a right already protected in the American Convention on Human Rights or another treaty—, the following procedure was used:
a.
The right was added to the list of protected rights (proposed new article at the beginning of chapter 4), using the language of the text in force.
b.
language that was simply a repetition of texts already in force was deleted.
c.
new substantive concepts in the text under negotiation were kept and those that constituted an advance on the protections already envisaged in other legal instruments were retained.
d.
where it was necessary to repeat texts already in force, conceptual and linguistic consistency with such language was maintained.
e.
elements currently dispersed among several articles were grouped and consolidated THEMATICALLY in single—or at least CONSECUTIVE—articles (a key issue for the current negotiations and for the future application and interpretation of language).
3.
Thus far, drafts have been prepared for the following proposed articles: 
-
New article at the beginning of Chapter IV “Protected Rights”
-
Reorganization and consolidation of the article on the rights of older persons receiving long-term care
-
Article on accessibility, which replaces the article on the right to accessibility and personal mobility
-
Article on the right to live independently and be included in the community, which replaces the articles on the right to independence and autonomy and on the right to participation and integration in the community)
-
New article on access to justice:
As a result of the above proposals, it is suggested that articles 11, 12, 13, 14, 23, 33 be deleted, since all the new elements contained in them are taken up in the proposed articles.
4.
As the review of the text moves forward, new wordings for pending articles will be presented and their approval will naturally entail departing from the sequential order.  The necessary flexibility is requested, so as to be able to achieve the desired reordered text.
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